MICHAEL W. DYER SANDRA G. LAWRENCE\* JAMES W. PENROSE\* FRANCIS C. FLAHERTY THOMAS J. DONALDSON



JESSICA C. PRUNTY PAUL D. COTSONIS THOMAS A. WILCZEK MICHAEL K. CHAUDHURI

OF COUNSEL

MARGARET A. TWEDT\*

HON. MICHAEL E. FONDI\*

WALTER R. TARANTINO

\* ALSO ADMITTED IN CALIFORNIA

February 6, 2008

## **Hand Delivered**

Mr. Matthew M. Griffin, Esq. Deputy Secretary of State for Elections Nevada Secretary of State 101 North Carson Street, Suite 3 Carson City, Nevada 89701-3714

Re: "Save Our Schools" Initiative Measures

Dear Matt:

In accordance with the judgment of the First Judicial District Court, entered on January 23, 2008, this will serve to advise you that our client, the Nevada State Education Association Ballot Advocacy Group (NSEA-BAG), has elected to withdraw the "Save Our Schools With Additional Funding" initiative petition filed with your office on November 19, 2007. We would appreciate your revising your website and other records as necessary to reflect the fact of the withdrawal.

This notice does *not* apply to the "Save Our Schools With Additional Funding For Salaries and Student Achievement" petition, which was filed with your office on February 5, 2008. NSEA-BAG is moving ahead with the latter petition and expects to qualify it for the November ballot.

Please feel free to call me if you have any questions about this matter. Thank you again for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

James W. Penrose

JWP:ss